PDK Liaison’s Report  Aug 2003

I apologize for the lateness in getting out this report, particularly since PDKWatch has been sending out fliers calling for immediate action on one of the issues generated at this meeting.  

This was a very long meeting and I took a lot of notes but I will try to summarize issues briefly.

Date: 8/13/03 6:30

The meeting was well attended by the public, about 40 people, the largest crowd so far.

After approving the July 9th minutes, Director Lee Remmel gave his report on Homeland Security measures and leases. 

Chris Cherniak, President of the PDK Airport Association, outlined a plan approved that day by all of the flight schools at PDK. Flight schools will eliminate touch and go landings, and will not turn until they have reached 770’ altitude. This keeps their planes away from homeowners S+W of the airport. Ms Herd of PDKWatch called this agreement “significant” in reducing noise impact from flight schools. 

I’ve already reported on the immediate impact of noise from planes at night do to construction. Starting last Monday (August 18) there was construction on the main N/S runway at PDK.. Therefore, for 8-16 days, planes operating from the hours of 11PM to 6:30AM will use Runway 16/34, a NW/SE runway. During the day, normal N/S operations will occur. Here is a link to a runway map of PDK: http://www.pdkairport.org/airportmap.htm.

According to Mike Van Wie, Assistant Director of PDK, this means that on average, one plane every other hour will fly over houses at night in neighborhoods that may rarely have heard planes in years past. He could not tell me what specific noise impact there would be due to the types and sorts of planes (jets versus piston engine) operating at these times, but a Notice to Airmen (NOTAM) went out stating that any large plane requiring the N/S runway would not be allowed to operate at PDK during these nights.

This construction project should be over soon, probably next week.

Noise Report for July 2003 can be fount on the airport’s website (www.pdkairport.org)

Only one complaint occurred within the DECA area, four complaints came from Wakefield Forest. This is out of 130 complaints in a month.

Operations at night have decreased every year for the last four years. Planes surpassing the noise threshold are reduced by a signficant amount over last year (366 2cnd quarter 2003 vs 771 last year, 2cnd quarter

Runway changes: the runways are changing slightly which contradict statements made by Airport Admin over the last two months. One taxiway is being straightened to reduce incursions. However, at the ends of the runway there are steep curves that larger jets can’t make, and thiose are still in place so this change, according to Director Remmel, will not enable larger planes to use PDK. 

A new 2.1 million dollar grant for the Airport Improvement Program (AIP) is being fast-cycled through the airport and BOC because the FAA has set a very quick deadline. The board motioned to recommend approval of the grant but motioned to limit any new taxiway construction to 75,000 pounds. This is the agenda item for the BOC approval mentioned by PDKWatch and Jeff and Michelle Yackel in recent DECA news.

In addition, Runway Safety Improvements are proposed that allow a 250’ Runway Safety Area to the sides of each runway, similar to a shoulder on the highway. The board approved this later in the meeting.

Mrs. Stoltz of LPA Inc. did a PowerPoint presentation on the Departure Procedures Environmental Assessment. Thi will look at noise during departures by jets flying South. Data will be gathered in a 4 mile radius around the airport. Data will be collected by actually observing the types of  aircraft that leave PDK. The public is invited to observe this observation, but no mention was made of dates, times, or locations, these operations are not slated to start very soon.

After other issues were re-discussed, at 9:30 (3 hours into the meeting) the public was finally allowed to make comments.

A comment was made by a member of the public that public comments should be interspersed during discussion points during the meeting, not after the motions have been seconded and approved.

The board may motion to make that possible.

The public had been attempting to make off-hand comments durng the meeting. These comments were generally disregarded as outbursts that did not follow protocol. This caused frustration between the public (which feels it isn’t being heard) and the board (which believes it is supposed to represent the public.) 

The board adjourned the meeting very late in the evening (past 10m) after a long and arduous night.

OK: to recap:

Flight Schools agreement: lower noise

Construction: increase noise temporarily

Departure EA: Assess noise impact

AIP grant: Runway/taxiway maintenance, which could increase noise

Board motions to limit maintenance so it can only withstand 75,000 pounds – to keep noise where it is now.

Public comments: noisy.

